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EDITORIAL1 
VOLUNTEERS AND NAAFA ELECTION ~ 

I feel coapelled to begin this 
with an apology for aonopolizing the 
editorship of the Newsletter two aonths 
running, The systea of having Guest 
F.cl.itors was meant to provide a forua 
for aany different points of view, to 
decentralize the Newsletter operation 
fro• an overburdened office staff, and 
to give NAAFAns an opportunity to put 
their talents to use for NAAFA's bene­
fit. Unfortunately, the person who 
volunteered to do this issue decided 
at the last aoaent not to, and the rush 
job of throwing everything together in 
tiae to get a Newsletter out this aonth 
fell to ae. 

In a saall organization like NAAFA, 
virtually all work is aecoaplished by 
volunteers-who try to sandwi•h NAAFA in 
between jobs and faailies, and we inevi­
tably feel the squeeze; only a few hours 
of clerical help each week is paid for. 
Hopefully, this shortage of aoney will 
be reaedied eventually through fund­
raising; but as long as we are still 
11flying by the seat of our pants 11 , uny 
projects we would like to undertake are 
beyond our reach--pursuing a test case 
through the courts, for exaaple, or 
aounting the kind of educational eaa­
paign that aight be effective in get­
ting our point of view aeross. Still, 
while our scope aay be liaited by a 
lack of funds, the nuaber of things 
that can be accoaplished through volun­
teer efforts alone is nots there i• 
always aore to be done than there are 
people to do it, and the need for new 
volunteers is perpetual. 

In the past a few very dedieated 
individuals have shouldered the bur-
den of responsibility for keeping NAAFA 
going. As the organization grows, with 
the influx of new people with abilities 
that can benefit NAAFA, aore of the work­
load can be divided aore equally aaong a 
larger nuaber of volunteers. We are be­
ginning to see this happening now: if 
such an all-volunteer systea is to work, 
two thing& are ~••ential--eoaaunication 
and dependability. Where the efforts of 
a nuaber of people are interrelated, coa­
aunications aust be open for things to 

( 89'1~11Neill OD ·p. 4) 

Each year at abo.ut thh t1ae 
a NAAFA Elections Committee, com­
prised of all Board members whose 
teras are not exp1r1ng, aeets to de­
cide on the nominees for the June 
elections. Eileen Lefebure, Chair­
person of this year's committee, re­
ports that the following people have 
been nominated to run for the Board 
of D1rectors1 Rhea Bardin, Ellen Dob­
son, Bill Fabrey, Joyce Fabrey, Shella 
Goodman, Ernest Harff, and Karen Jones. 

Anyone not on this list who would 
also like to run can do so by subm1t­
t1ng a petition for h1s or her candi­
dacy to the collDlittee signed by 25 mem­
bers of NAAFA; to be el1g1ble, one 
must be at least 21 years old and have 
been a meaber of NAAFA for at least 
one year, and the petition aust be re­
ceived by May 1. Petitions should be 
sent to Eileen Lefebure, 55 Perry 
St •• New York, NY 10014. 

Because of an amendaent to 
NAAFA's Constitution passed at the Ap­
ril 4th. Board meeting which increases 
the number of Board meabers from 9 to 
11, instead of the usual 3 vacancies 
there will be 5 seats to be filled in 
June. 

************** 

~-PALS DELAYED 

Karen Wynne-Cohen, Coordinator of 
the Pen-Pal Program, reports that 
matches due to be mailed out this 
month will be delayed until about mid­
May. She apologizes for the delay, 
and thanks all participants in the 
program for their patience! 

[ED.1 Karen has recently recovered 
froa a long accident-related illness 
to reswae her foraer NAAFA activities. 
We all welcome her recovery with grati­
tude for her continuing dedication to 
NAAFA, and wish her only the best of 
health from now on!] 

************** 
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FAT CAN BE BEAUTIFUL-­
mt. FRIEDMAN REPLIES 

I read with interest the recent 
review by Ms. Karen W. Jones of my 
book, Fat Can Be Beautiful. To say 
that Ilra's-sh'oCked would be putting 
it mildly. I did not anticipate uni­
versal acclaim of the book or its 
theme, but I did expect a -kinder reac­
tion from the book reviewer of the As­
sociation whose cause it espouses, My 
first reac~ion was to ignore the mat­
ter completely. After all, everyone 
is entitled to his or her opinion, and 
Bill Fabrey•s rebuttal was quite ade­
quate. But then I decided to reply to 
some of Ms. Jones' charges, not be­
cause of any pique on my part, but be­
cause I sincerely feel that her review 
does a great disservice to your mem­
bership, many of whom would greatly 
benefit from reading my book. 

Almost the entire review has 
negative overtones, indicating what is 
wron5 with the book or what it ~ 
not contain. Ms. Jones fails to men­
trOn any of the positive things which 
this book says and does, namely: 

1. It explodes the medical myth 
that all types and degrees of ex­
cess fat are dangerous and re­
quire eradication. 

2. It affirms that obesity is not 
as harmful or as deadly as we have 
been led to believe, and that it is 
not a major risk factor in coronary 
h'ei'rt attacks or strokes. This is 
certainly a departure from conven­
tional medical doctrine. (By the 
way, I fail to see Ms, Jones' ob­
jection to the use of the term 
"obese", since obesity and fat­
ness are synonymous, and I have 
used these terms interchangeably 
in my book.) 

3. It indicates that at least 1/3 
of our overweight population or 
roughly 20 million Americans are 
genetically predisposed to be fat, 
due to factors beyond their con­
trol, and that society should 
therefore be more tolerant and 
less critical of them for it. 

4. It points out that for many 
people overeating and the state 
of fatness is an important emo­
tional adjustment to life, and 
that dieting for these people 
is inadvisable and fraught with 
danger. 

(continued next coluan) 

5, Finally, it makes an effort 
to help many fat people, who find 
lt difficult to overcoae the casti­
gation and ostracism of society be­
cause of their excess weight, learn 
to better cope with their obesity 
and feel less guilty and "uptight" 
about being fat. 

I particularly resent the iapli­
cation that the only merit the book 
has is the fact that it displeases Dr. 
Hobert Atkins and is the •ource of a 
suit against me by him, That comment 
sounds rather facetious, although it 
may have been intended as a negative 
compliment. I would much rather dwell 
on the positive acclaim the book has 
evoked, not only from members of NAAFA 
but from many people who have written 
to me to expre•• their appreciation 
for the book's message, 

As far as M•. Jones' sugge•tion 
that you get your doctor to read it, 
I have good news for you. Many doc­
tors, including aembers of the Aaeri­
can Society of Bariatric Physicians 
(obesity specialists), have ordered 
the book and hopefully their attitude 
toward the fat populatic:;n-wf11 begin 
to change as a result of Fat Can Be 
Beautiful. --- --- --

Abrahaa I. Friedaan, M.D. 

[ED.: It must be obvious by now that 
opinion in NAAFA is considerably divi­
ded over Dr. Friedman's book. By pre­
senting both sides of the controversy 
in the Newsletter, the final decision 
is left to each NAAFAn.] 

CHAPTER ~ 

Baltimore--Peggy Greensfelder. 
Chairperson of the Baltimore-Wash­
ington area Chapter, reports that 
regular meetings are now under way! 
The first one was held last month at 
Peggy's home, and one is planned for 
this month in Virginia. The Chapter 
recently was spotlighted in a half-page 
article in a local paper. 

Detroit--Dorothy Hafeli was ap­
pointed Chairperson Pro-Tem of the 
incipient Detroit Chapter earlier 
this month: names and addresses of 
all area members have been forwarded 
to her, and meetings will be initiated 
shortly. 

[ED.: For information on anything 
related to Chapters, write to me at 
the address below: 

Karen w. Jones 
Chapters Coordinator 
44 Lakeside Drive 
Andover, CT 06232 ] 

************** 
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
Bill Fabrey 

NAAPA-DATE MATCHES WENT OUT 
More than 200 new matches were provi­
ded recently to those NAAFA members 
currently participating in NAAFA­
DATE. After five years, the program 
must still be considered an experi­
mental (but sometimes useful) part 
of NAAFA's program. Don't forget, if 
any questions or complaints arise with 
regard to your matches, please 11ake 
the NAAFA-DATE Coamittee aware of them. 
Write to the committee, marking your 
envelope "For NAAFA-DATE Only". 

CAN FAT BE MORE "EMBARRASSING''THAN SEX 
hese days the news gets aore and more 

unbelievable! I picked up a newspaper 
the other day, and read the following 
about a woman named Julie Roy, who was 
suing her psychiatrist for malpractice: 
"During nine days of testimony, in 
which embarrassing details of her sex 
life and emotional problems were un­
veiled in minute detail, Julie Roy 
maintained her composure, because the 
detail she is •ost sensitive about was 
never mentioned. 'I'd have fallen on 
the floor if soaeone had said I was 
fat,' she said ••• " Etc., etc., etc. 
It's amazing how in this "liberated" 
age, people are losing their inhibi­
tions with regard to race, religion, 
sexual practices, and many other for­
merly taboo subjects, yet are still 
completely uptight about fat. 

TALL PEOPLE AND NAAFA 
From time to time, special-interest 
groups inside and outside NAAFA aake 
note of the things that NAAFA and those 
groups have in collllon. Women, blacks, 
Mexican-Americans, the handicapped, the 
poor, and other groups have suggested 
that NAAFA join forces with them for 
special reasons. Now eoaes a new group 
that may interest you: TALL people. 
Yes, the Florida Skyliners of Miaai (a 
social club for tall people), its foun­
der, and a group of ~ of its •embers 
wish to join NAAFA as a Miami Chapter! 

******•******* 

PUBLICATIONS COMMITTEE NAMED 

Members of a three-person coa­
a1 t tee which will be responsible for 
approving all NAAFA publications 
were naaed recently by Bill Fabrey. 
Those appointed were Marvin Gross­
wirth, Joyce Fabrey, and Cathleen 
McLain; the appointaents were con­
firaed by the Board at its aeeting 
in February. 

************** 

OPEN ~ MEETING !li MAI 

The next open business meeting of 
the Board of Directors will be held on 
Friday, May 9, 1975, at the West Side 
YMCA, 5 West 63 St., in New York City. 
The meeting will begin at 8:15 p.m. in 
roo• "D" in the basement. All members 
of NAAFA are invited to attend. 

************** 

NAAFA TO HOLD ART AuCTIQN 

An Art Auction has been planned 
for May 18 u~ the Fundraising Coamit­
tee. It will be held in Manhatten, at 
18 East 17th, Street, with a showing at 
noon of the works to be auctioned off, 
and the auction itself between 1 and 5 
p. m. 

Members of the New York Chapter 
are arranging for publicity for the 
event, which will include a display ad 
in the New York Tiaes' auction section. 

This is NAAFA's first fundraising 
venture--New York area NAAFAns take 
note, and plan to support the effort. 
Why not get your friends and relatives 
to coae, too? With their checkbooks, 
of course! 

If you joined NAAFA before Decea­
ber of 1974, you received a poll sent 
to all members to be filled out and re­
turned to the Westbury P.O. Box. If 
you haven't returned yours yet and 1fant 
your responses to be tabulated alon1 
with others•, you aust return your poll 
to NAAFA by April JOI 

Dr. Natalie Allon, sociolo1ist and 
NAAFA Advisor, has kindly a1reed to 
tabulate the polls, and a review of the 
results will appear in the Newsletter 
later this year. 

************** 

l.21.2. ".H.li&!" §!ill AVAILABLE 

The remainin1 "Hilda" calendars 
are now available at the reduced 
price of $1.25, postpaid, from NAAFA'• 
Book Service. 

************** 
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-- L E T T E H S --

Dear NAAFA, 
I recently read with interest 

the last NAAFA newsletter. The let­
ter from Eleanor Truitt was particu­
larly interestinc. I sew for myself 
because I want to dress in my own 
style of hich fashion. I can see no 
reason why we should sit back and 
accept the usual "store rack fare" of 
"circus tents" and mourninc apparel 
that is offered in anythinc above a 
size twelve. It .. lls me to pick up 
a fashion aacazine and read some 
article in which a noted clothinc 
deeicner states that there are no tru­
ly "chic" women above a certain size 
or weicht. 

Perhaps the people who need help 
aost are fat teenagers. I know that 
until I caucht onto designing •Y own 
clothing, I was •tu.ck in "old lady" 
styles; u•ually in drab colors. 
Things shouldn•t have to be this way. 
When one is a teenager it is particu­
larly important to "belong." 

It has long been my dream to help 
put together a fashionable 
macazine for us. I believe "if you've 
cot it, flaunt it. 11 There seems to be 
a crying need for su.ch a publication. 
We need models and personalities with 
whom we can identify. I a11 sure trhat 
within the ranks of NAAFA, we could 
find plenty of talented designers and 
models. 

Is anyone etse out there thinkin1 
along the saae lines? 

Sincerely, 
Janice E. Griffin 

[ED. 1 Your letter brings up several 
issues to which more space should be 
allotted than that available here. 
Fashion is an area in which NAAFA is 
very much interested, for precisely 
the reasons you cite so cogently. 
Many of us in NAAFA, like you, design 
and/or sew our clothes; last fall's 
Convention, in fact, included a fa­
shion show that featured several mem­
bers modelling their own creations. 
Sources for patterns in large sizes-­
to 60 and over--are currently being 
sought out (anyone with information 
on such sources, please send it int), 
and a "Pattern Preject 11 is being 
planned by two Chapters as a service 
for members. 

Personall~ I find your idea of a 
fashion magazine for fat people very 
exciting, though in view of the fact 
that even large-size clothing opera­
tions like RoaJDans and Lane Bryant 
display their fashions on average­
size models, perhaps it is too auch 
to hope for--yet. In the meantime, 
how about a regular column on fashion 
for the Newsletter? I'd really be in­
terested in other readers• reactions-­
let• s hear from you!] 

Editorial (continued fro• p. 1) 
run saoothl7; those who volunteer aust, 
in turn, try to be dependable, since one 
person's "copping out" can jeopardize an 
entire project. While su•h a sy•tea in­
evitably has its drawbacks, it also offers 
NAAFA a unique opportunity for growth. 

Karen W. Jones 

************** 

ALMANAC COMMITTEE ~ CHAIRPERSON 

Richard Cundari, foraer Alaanac 
Committee Chairaan, has resigned fro• 
the project after two aonths of re­
•earch and copious note-taking. NAAFA 
is grateful for his effort• in getting 
the Alaanac off to a start; anyone in­
terested in taking over where he left 
off should write Bill Fabrey, care of 
the We•tbury box nuaber. 

************** 

CLASSIFIED 

FOR SALE: handmade, hand-eabroidered 
Mexican pantsuit, about size 22t-24t, 
at cost--$50.00. Call Dianne at 212-
853-1638. 

(non-coaaercial ad rate: 10~/word, 
minimum 10 words; departaent nuaber 
available for $2/issue.) 

CORRECTIONS 

The followin1 corrections should 
be noted for the article in last 
aonth's Newsletter entitled "Constitu­
tion Allended 11 (page 1, coluan 2), 

1. The amendment which begins, "Con­
stitution, Article VI, Sec, 1411 

should instead read, "Constitution, 
Article VII, Sec, 1 11 • 

2. The following amendment was oait­
ted1 

June 2 1f74 
Constilut on, Article VI, Sec. 
14 (p.1)1 Delete the entire 
section. 

MOVING? Be sure to let NAAPA know 
your new address! (Participants in 
NAAFA-DATE should include the new 
telephone nuaber as well.) Your 
proapt attention to this aaall detail 
will ensure that you receive all 
NAAFA aailing• without delay. 

************** 


